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Web site where NRC will ordinarily 
make available its public records for 
inspection. 

Optical Storage Media means any 
physical computer component that 
meets E-Filing Guidance standards for 
storing, saving, and accessing elec-
tronic documents. 

Participant means an individual or or-
ganization (including a governmental 
entity) that has petitioned to intervene 
in a proceeding or requested a hearing 
but that has not yet been granted 
party status by an Atomic Safety and 
Licensing Board or other presiding offi-
cer. Participant also means a party to 
a proceeding and any interested State, 
local governmental body, or Federally- 
recognized Indian Tribe that seeks to 
participate in a proceeding under 
§ 2.315(c). For the purpose of service of 
documents, the NRC staff is considered 
a participant even if not participating 
as a party. 

Person means (1) any individual, cor-
poration, partnership, firm, associa-
tion, trust, estate, public or private in-
stitution, group, government agency 
other than the Commission or the De-
partment, except that the Department 
shall be considered a person with re-
spect to those facilities of the Depart-
ment specified in section 202 of the En-
ergy Reorganization Act of 1974 (88 
Stat. 1244), any State or any political 
subdivision of, or any political entity 
within a State, any foreign government 
or nation or any political subdivision 
of any such government or nation, or 
other entity; and (2) any legal suc-
cessor, representative, agent, or agency 
of the foregoing. 

Potential party means any person who 
has requested, or who may intend to 
request, a hearing or petition to inter-
vene in a hearing under 10 CFR part 2, 
other than hearings conducted under 
Subparts J and M of 10 CFR part 2. 

Presiding officer means the Commis-
sion, an administrative law judge, an 
administrative judge, an Atomic Safe-
ty and Licensing Board, or other per-
son designated in accordance with the 
provisions of this part, presiding over 
the conduct of a hearing conducted 
under the provisions of this part. 

Public Document Room means the 
place at One White Flint North, 11555 
Rockville Pike (first floor), Rockville, 

Maryland 20852–2738, at which public 
records of the Commission will ordi-
narily be made available for inspec-
tion. 

Safeguards Information means infor-
mation not classified as National Secu-
rity Information or Restricted Data 
which specifically identifies a licens-
ee’s or applicant’s detailed control and 
accounting procedures for the physical 
protection of special nuclear material 
in quantities determined by the Com-
mission through order or regulation to 
be significant to the public health and 
safety or the common defense and secu-
rity; detailed security measures (in-
cluding security plans, procedures, and 
equipment) for the physical protection 
of source, byproduct, or special nuclear 
material in quantities determined by 
the Commission through order or regu-
lation to be significant to the public 
health and safety or the common de-
fense and security; security measures 
for the physical protection and loca-
tion of certain plant equipment vital to 
the safety of production or utilization 
facilities; and any other information 
within the scope of Section 147 of the 
Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amend-
ed, the unauthorized disclosure of 
which, as determined by the Commis-
sion through order or regulation, could 
reasonably be expected to have a sig-
nificant adverse effect on the health 
and safety of the public or the common 
defense and security by significantly 
increasing the likelihood of sabotage 
or theft or diversion of source, byprod-
uct, or special nuclear material. 

Secretary means the Secretary to the 
Commission. 

Except as redefined in this section, 
words and phrases which are defined in 
the Act and in this chapter have the 
same meaning when used in this part. 

[27 FR 377, Jan. 13, 1962] 

EDITORIAL NOTE: For FEDERAL REGISTER ci-
tations affecting § 2.4, see the List of CFR 
Sections Affected, which appears in the 
Finding Aids section of the printed volume 
and at www.govinfo.gov. 

§ 2.8 Information collection require-
ments: OMB approval. 

This part contains no information 
collection requirements and therefore 
is not subject to requirements of the 
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Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. 
3501 et seq.). 

[61 FR 43408, Aug. 22, 1996] 

Subpart A—Procedure for 
Issuance, Amendment, Trans-
fer, or Renewal of a License, 
and Standard Design Ap-
proval 

§ 2.100 Scope of subpart. 
This subpart prescribes the procedure 

for issuance of a license; amendment of 
a license at the request of the licensee; 
transfer and renewal of a license; and 
issuance of a standard design approval 
under subpart E of part 52 of this chap-
ter. 

[72 FR 49470, Aug. 28, 2007] 

§ 2.101 Filing of application. 
(a)(1) An application for a permit, a 

license, a license transfer, a license 
amendment, a license renewal, or a 
standard design approval, shall be filed 
with the Director, Office of Nuclear Re-
actor Regulation, or the Director, Of-
fice of Nuclear Material Safety and 
Safeguards, as prescribed by the appli-
cable provisions of this chapter. A pro-
spective applicant may confer infor-
mally with the NRC staff before filing 
an application. 

(2) Each application for a license for 
a facility or for receipt of waste radio-
active material from other persons for 
the purpose of commercial disposal by 
the waste disposal licensee will be as-
signed a docket number. However, to 
allow a determination as to whether an 
application for a limited work author-
ization, construction permit, operating 
license, early site permit, standard de-
sign approval, combined license, or 
manufacturing license for a production 
or utilization facility is complete and 
acceptable for docketing, it will be ini-
tially treated as a tendered applica-
tion. A copy of the tendered applica-
tion will be available for public inspec-
tion at the NRC Web site, http:// 
www.nrc.gov, and/or at the NRC PDR. 
Generally, the determination on ac-
ceptability for docketing will be made 
within a period of 30 days. However, in 
selected applications, the Commission 
may decide to determine acceptability 

based on the technical adequacy of the 
application as well as its completeness. 
In these cases, the Commission, under 
§ 2.104(a), will direct that the notice of 
hearing be issued as soon as practicable 
after the application has been ten-
dered, and the determination of accept-
ability will be made generally within a 
period of 60 days. For docketing and 
other requirements for applications 
under part 61 of this chapter, see para-
graph (f) of this section. 

(3) If the Director, Office of Nuclear 
Reactor Regulation, or Director, Office 
of Nuclear Material Safety and Safe-
guards, as appropriate, determines that 
a tendered application for a construc-
tion permit or operating license for a 
production or utilization facility, and/ 
or any environmental report required 
pursuant to subpart A of part 51 of this 
chapter, or part thereof as provided in 
paragraphs (a)(5) or (a–1) of this section 
are complete and acceptable for dock-
eting, a docket number will be assigned 
to the application or part thereof, and 
the applicant will be notified of the de-
termination. With respect to the ten-
dered application and/or environmental 
report or part thereof that is accept-
able for docketing, the applicant will 
be requested to: 

(i) Submit to the Director, Office of 
Nuclear Reactor Regulation, or Direc-
tor, Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
and Safeguards, as appropriate, such 
additional copies as the regulations in 
part 50 and subpart A of part 51 of this 
chapter require; 

(ii) Serve a copy on the chief execu-
tive of the municipality in which the 
facility or site which is the subject of 
an early site permit is to be located or, 
if the facility or site which is the sub-
ject of an early site permit is not to be 
located within a municipality, on the 
chief executive of the county, and serve 
a notice of availability of the applica-
tion or environmental report on the 
chief executives of the municipalities 
or counties which have been identified 
in the application or environmental re-
port as the location of all or part of the 
alternative sites, containing as appli-
cable, the docket number of the appli-
cation; a brief description of the pro-
posed site and facility; the location of 
the site and facility as primarily pro-
posed and alternatively listed; the 
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